CITY OF CEDARVILLE
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
July 20, 2021

The regular monthly City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Mark
Isenhower after he declared that a quorum was present. A moment of silence was
followed by the pledge of allegiance. Council members present were Alderman
Odom, Alderman McClendon, Alderman Breshears and Alderman Johnson.

A motion to approve the June regular monthly meeting minutes was made by
Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0

The financial report was presented by Treasurer Sandy Cook. End of June
balances for each account were read and the July Financial Report was reviewed.

A motion to approve the July Financial Report was made by Alderman Odom and
seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

DEPARTMENT REPORTS

Grounds Supervisor Kenneth Brenton reported the department has been
maintaining roads and the city park, patching Dorothy Drive with UPM and
cleaned debris off Millpond Road.

Police Chief Ken Howard reported 22 citizen calls, 4 assists to other agencies, 20
citations, 5 warning citations, 1 alarm answered, 5 accidents, 5 arrests, 9 felonies
and misdemeanor reports filed, and 4 warrants served. Chief Howard reported the
new car is fantastic.

Fire Chief Cody Cooper reported 30 calls for the last two months. Training has
been performed in the burn trailer. Chief Cooper will be taking classes soon.

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Fall clean-up will be October 9, 2021. All standard restrictions apply.
The Boys and Girls Club ACEDP Grant was approved for $296,000.

The City will receive the American Rescue Plan funds soon. The use of the funds
is very restrictive.



PUBLIC COMMENTS

Katherine Del Conte of 8934 Bluebird Ct. asked about homes in foreclosure in the
Bluebird subdivision. The City has no jurisdiction in foreclosure matters. She also
asked about the bridge on Thompson Road that floods during heavy rains. Mayor
Isenhower informed her that funds are not available for a project of that
magnitude..

UNFINISHED BUSINESS — None

NEW BUSINESS

Mayor Isenhower presented Resolution # 2021-07-20-01, delegating WAPPD as
project administrator for the ACEDP Grant. A motion to accept Resolution # 2021-

07-20-01 was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon.
Passed 4-0

Mayor Isenhower suggested disposal of the 2004 Ford Expedition, formerly the
SRO vehicle. A motion to place the vehicle on Facebook Marketplace for sealed
bids and to remove the vehicle from the asset list was made by Alderman
Breshears and seconded by Alderman Johnson. Passed 4-0

The disposal of the 1988 Spartan fire truck was discussed. It was suggested the
City have Arkansas Truck Center look at the firetruck and see if they had any
interest in the vehicle. A motion to place the truck on Facebook Marketplace for

sealed bids was made by Alderman Odom and seconded by Alderman McClendon.
Passed 4-0

With no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Alderman
McClendon and seconded by Alderman Breshears. Passed 4-0
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